
 
 

 

 

 
Dear Praying Friends,           12.31.2022 

 

We hope you all had a great holiday season. Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to you.  We are so thankful 

to have had the opportunity to spend time with family, friends, and supporting churches during this time of the 

year.  Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and financial support.   

 

Field Report  
 

Brother Jose from our church in Nagua has been watching over the church while we have been on furlough.  He 

is doing a great job with preaching/teaching the Word, driving the van route, visitation/soul-winning, and keeping 

up with all the other responsibilities of the ministry. In the last two months, the Lord has blessed the congregation 

in Nagua with new visitors, and several 

families have shared an interest in joining the 

church.  Also, the church has seen souls 

saved and two baptisms.  One of those 

baptisms is the young lady that we wrote 

about back during the summer, where we 

mentioned that she and her mom had to run 

away from her husband.   The other person 

that was baptized was Emanis, who was invited to 

church by brother Dario and got saved during the church service.  Brother Dario followed 

up on him, and Emanis got baptized a week later.   We are so thankful to see how God is 

working in the church in Nagua through the faithfulness of God’s people and are also 

excited to see how God is opening doors in our region. We look forward to going back at 

the end of January. We are anticipating our return to the Dominican and cannot wait to see 

what God has in store for this next term.  
  

Furlough Report 
 

We spent the last two months of the year traveling and reporting to several churches in the Northeast.  The Lord 

also gave me the opportunity to preach at my home church and at a teen camp in New Jersey during the last week 

of the year.  Also, the Lord has continued to provide for the building fund for the church in Nagua.  We are 

currently at 103,850, putting us at 69.93% of what we need to buy the building.  We thank you so much for joining 

us in prayer for the Lord’s provision with this project. Thank you for faithfully prayers and support, please know 

that we are humbled by it. Happy New Year!  

 
In Christ,  

Jeffri & Pamela Polanco 

 


